

# COMMUNITY CHRONICLE

MONDAY - February 12
Noon - Owner's Committee - G140
2:00 - Academic Status Committee
Conf. Room, Ad. Bldg.

## TUESDAY - February 13

Varsity Basketball (away) - 8:00 N. C. Wesleyan College Women's Basketball (away) - 5:45 N. C. Wesleyan College

WEDNESDAY - February 14
"Faculty Forum" - Dr. Sacks
"Government Standards on Toxic
Materials - Are They Valid?

FPC - 3:00 - Conf. Room, Ad. Bldg. Noon - AAUP Meeting - CC214

THURSDAY - February 15
10:00 - President's Administrative
Council

FRIDAY- February 16

ODU Faculty Trio (piano & violin, cello) - Music Dept. Concert Series - 8:15 P.M. - CC Theatre

SATURDAY- February 17

Women's Basketball - (away) - 7:00 Randolph-Macon College (Ashland)

Varsity Basketball - (home) - 8:00 Va. Wesleyan College Women's Basketball - (away) - 2:00 Mary Washington College

SUNDAY - February 18

#### DEAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS

### Faculty Development Grants Awarded

Last fall, the following faculty members were granted faculty development grants in the amount and for purposes indicated. These grants were made as recommended by the Faculty Advisory Committee.

Dr. David Bankes, \$604 to attend the Tropical Plant Exhibition and Colloquium in Hollywood, Florida and to participate in the National Tropical Foliage Short Course in Orlando, Florida.

Dr. Theodora Bostick, \$878 to purchase microfilm copies of The Englishwoman's Review and the Women's Suffrage Journal to be used in her on-going research into the history of woman's suffrage in England. The microfilms will become part of the library holdings of the College.

Dr. John Harwood, \$191 for expenses incurred in taking a graduate-level course in advanced statistics at the College of William and Mary.

Dr. John Hoaglund, \$1,000 to do research in Europe into creativity in the arts during the period July-August, 1979.

Dr. Stavroula Kostaki-Gailey, \$600 to expand upon research initiated in her doctoral dissertation.

Dr. John McGregor, \$190 to purchase computer searches of data bases, materials from ERIC and other sources to be used in his continuing research of alternative methods for validating learning hierarchies.

Dr. William Wolf, \$800 to research and edit the "Percy Manuscripts" which have just recently been discovered in England.

\* \* \* \* \*

## "Phantom India" Film Series to be Shown at the College

Beginning February 18, the Subcommittee of the Dean William Parks' Colloquia Committee will be sponsoring the showing of Louis Malle's Phantom India, an exploration of unofficial India. The series, filmed in the late 1960's, consists of seven fiftyminute parts. It has received major acclaim as a documentary. The series will be shown on four successive Sunday evenings from 7:30 until 9:30 in the Campus Center Theatre. The last evening, March 11, will feature a discussion of the series led by Dr. Vinod Maniyar. Cost for a series-ticket is \$5.00 and for each evening \$1.50. Tickets may be ordered by calling 599-7051, or purchased at the door the evening of the first performance, or bought through Visa or Master Charge at the Business Office.

#### NOTICES

## Purchasing of Academic Regalia

Faculty members who wish to purchase academic regalia may do so by contacting Brenda C. Blount in the Office of the Registrar. If you are planning to purchase in time for the May graduation, please place orders no later than March 1 (delivery usually takes 6-8 weeks). DeMoulin Bros. in Greenville, Illinois is the company from which we order.

\* \* \* \* \*

#### AAUP Meeting

The CNC Chapter of the AAUP will meet on Wednesday, February 14, at 12:00 P.M. in CC214. Bob Durel will report on a meeting with Dr. Windsor and Dr. Edwards on salaries and benefits. Then Godwin White will lead a discussion on Strategies for teachers in view of the new income tax law.

\* \* \* \* \*

### To All Gardeners Wishing Plots for the Year

The Garden "Plots" Committee of CNC is once again planning to allocate lands on the corner of Prince Drew and Moore's Lane. Skip Skillman will have the grounds disced sometime soon, when the weather improves. In the meantime, anyone interested in obtaining one or more 25' x 25' garden plots for planting this spring and summer should contact Tim Morgan at 599-7121 or leave a note in his mailbox stating the number of plots wished. When the land has been disced and divided, those wishing plots will be informed where their plots are. There is no charge or rental for the land nor any charge for the tilling. Those who wish to use a rototiller on their plots will be welcome to use Tim's.

\* \* \* \* \*

#### Student Employment

As you know, services by a student regularly enrolled and attending classes in the employ of his school are excluded from social security withholding tax. However, this exclusion applies only during periods of regular school attendance. In order to comply with the exclusion, we have designed a new time sheet to be used for students. We will start using the new green time sheet for time worked in February. These are to be turned in on the first of each following month thereafter. The new time sheets are available in the Payroll Office. It will be the responsibility of the Supervisor or Department Chairman to certify that the student is regularly attending classes. REMEMBER--BEGINNING FEBRUARY 1, 1979, YOU MUST START USING THE GREEN TIME SHEET AND IT MUST BE PROPERLY SIGNED BEFORE TURNING IT IN TO THE PAYROLL OFFICE ON MARCH 1, 1979. PLEASE, NO EXCEPTIONS.

## FACULTY/STAFF NEWS

Ruth Kernodle will appear on the "Good Morning" Tidewater show on TV 13 Monday morning to discuss "Housing and the Elderly."

\* \* \* \* \*

Dr. Clyde Brockett has an article entitled "Easter Monday Antiphons and the Peregrinus Play" published untranslated in the 1978 issue of Kirchenmusiches Jahrbuch.

\* \* \* \* \*

Dr. Adi Karna has had a paper accepted for publication in the Spring issue of the Journal of Bank Research. He has also had a paper accepted for presentation at the April meeting of the Eastern Finance Association to be held in Washington, D.C.

\* \* \* \* \*

Congratulations to Martha and Frank Edgcombe on the birth of a daughter, Hillary Amelia, on February 7 at 8:25 A.M.

#### GRANTS AND FELLOWSHIPS

#### NEH Summer Seminars for College Teachers

More than one hundred NEH Summer Seminars for College Teachers will be offered this summer in various disciplines of the humanities and the humanistics social sciences. College teachers selected to participate in the program will receive a stipend of \$2,500 to cover travel expenses to and from the seminar location, books and other research expenses, and living expenses for a tenure period of two full months.

The Summer Seminars for College Teachers are offered by the National Endowment for the Humanities each year in order to provide teachers in the under-graduate and two-year colleges with an unique opportunity for advanced study or research in their own fields or in other fields related to their interests. For eight weeks during the summer those selected to participate in the program will work under the direction of a distinguished scholar in an area of mutual interst, and have access to the collections of a major library. They will discuss a body of common readings with their colleagues in the seminar, prepare a written report, and, outside the seminar, will pursue an individual project of their own choosing and design. It is hoped that through research, reflection, and frequent discussions, both formal and informal, with the seminar director and with other teachers from across the country, seminar participants will increase their knowledge of the subjects they teach, and enhance their ability to impart an understanding of their discipline and of the humanities in general to undergraduate students.

Preference will be given to college teachers who have been teaching for at least three years and who have not recently had the opportunity to work at a major library. Detailed information on eligibility is available in the Dean's office.

The deadline for applications is April 1, 1979. For application instructions and further information, applicants should write directly to the seminar directors at the addresses listed in the brochure located in the Dean's office.